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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
November 9, 2022
Visit Dublin Offices

Present:  G. Rozich, D. Lee, D. Cecutti, C. Baldridge, P. Smith, F. Willson
Absent: C. Rose, E. Belfrage
Staff:  S. Dring
Executive Committee Action Items:

· Dr. Lee made a motion to approve the October Executive Committee Meeting Minutes. Gerrilyn Rozich seconded. All approved.
· The Executive Committee is recommending to the Board that Tim Lecklider be appointed for another two-year term on the Board of Directors starting in 2023.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of October 2022 Meeting Minutes – Gerrilyn welcomed the group to the November Executive Committee Meeting. Dr. Lee made a motion to approve the October Executive Committee Meeting Minutes. Gerrilyn seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – The September bed tax number was not yet available. The August Bed Tax was $115,598 compared to $87,901 in 2021 which is an increase of 32 percent. The year-to-date bed tax for 2022 totals $824,678 – a 48 percent increase over 2021; and a decrease of 13 percent vs. the pre-pandemic year of 2019. After nine months in the budget year, there is a budget surplus of $237,678 vs. the projected budget.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through November 2 is $785,461. Account receivables total $17,200 – all invoices have been distributed for the 2022 Partnership and started for 2023. To date, the total revenue received for the 2023 Partnership Program is $21,200. It is policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $204,249.

c. Profit & Loss – Through November 2, total expenses year-to-date stand at 83.7 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 98.6 percent. There are two items that were not budgeted for in 2022 – repayment of the Visit Dublin CARES Act Loan ($74,400) and the Athletic/Community Complex Feasibility & Economic Impact Study ($60,000). Both items will be paid for in full through the additional bed tax revenue generated above the projected budget.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Athletic/Community Complex Feasibility Study – Scott provided an update on this month’s efforts. Staff has viewed two versions of the presentation. Each presentation was very in-depth and included up to 195 power point slides. Staff asked questions and provided insight in preparation for the presentation to the Visit Dublin Board of Directors on December 12. Scott revealed that the study strongly supports a facility and notes there is high demand for such a complex not only in Dublin but the central Ohio region. Staff received numerous questions about the inclusion of a pool complex, which was not a component of the original study. Hunden included the research and recommendation at no additional expense. They do not recommend building a natatorium as part of the complex.
Scott also noted that the City of Dublin has reached out to discuss a collaboration with the rollout of the Parks & Recreation Master Plan, which is scheduled to be completed at the same time. The committee discussed the rollout and introduction of the results after the Board Presentation on December 12. Scott noted that Hunden will come to Dublin in January to present an abbreviated version of the study to Dublin City Council, which may be in collaboration with the Parks & Master Plan results
b. New Bridge Park Projects – There are two major projects being proposed in Downtown Dublin on the east side of Scioto River. Both are in the very early stages going through “Informal Reviews” with the Planning & Zoning Commission. Nothing has been approved by the city. Both projects have hotel, retail, restaurant, residential, green space components and one project includes a meeting space component. Scott noted that he met with Indus (the developer for the north end project) and with Jessica at Crawford Hoying. Both developments will bring additional residents and visitors to the Downtown Dublin area. Scott noted that the new developments will provide additional challenges on collaboration and partnership – staff has included as one of its BHAGs Goals in the 2023 Sales & Marketing Plan to “establish and manage a Downtown Dublin organization that strategically leads and oversees all sales, marketing, events, new business development, etc.”
c. Meeting Space Needs – Staff has done some informal research with meeting planners to determine the type of meeting space that is desired in the Dublin market. The research resulted in the following: 
· Whatever the size of main ballroom, at least 3-4 breakout rooms to hold that many people combined. We’ve not been able to bid on lots of business because of the lack of breakout rooms and flexibility there is currently at the Exchange
· Having a second ballroom to host meal functions is preferred instead of having to tear down/setup the same room for general sessions
· Vendor areas, outside of meeting space, also need to be considered. Many groups now are bringing in 10-25 vendors that need 6ft. tables each and a space to host them
· Onsite AV assistance was also mentioned several times.
Scott noted that the meeting planners noted the “ideal” new development for the City would be like the Hilton Easton, which as nearly 30,000 square feet of meeting space. Scott said in the current environment it’s not feasible or profitable for a developer.
IV.  President & CEO Report

a. 2023 Budget Review Meeting – Staff will present the proposed 2023 Budget to the Executive Committee at its December 7 meeting at TCC. The budget will be sent to the Committee a week prior to the meeting for review before approving. The committee asked staff to budget monies to increase the organization’s reserve fund. The ultimate approval of the budget will take place at the December 12 Board Meeting.
b. Sales & Marketing Plan Retreat – The 2023 Sales & Marketing Plan is in progress and will be completed in the next few weeks. Staff met several weeks ago at a daylong retreat to create the Plan, which includes key Sales and Marketing Objectives, Organizational Measurements and BHAGs (Big Hairy Audacious Goals). Each tactic in the plan includes an objective, market, timeline, staff responsibility and key measurement. There are also several tactics in the plan that address the vision of the 2023-25 Strategic Plan.
c. City Council Update – Scott will be presenting a brief update to Council this Monday, November 14. Scott invited Gerrilyn, Betty and Sharon to attend. A link for the presentation will be sent to the Board on Tuesday morning.
d. 2023 Board of Directors – Tim Lecklider is the only Board Member whose term expires at the end of the year – Tim has indicated that he is interested in serving another term. The Executive Committee agreed to recommend to the full Board that Tim be approved for another term on the Visit Dublin Board. Scott also noted that the Board will need to start discussing filling the President-Elect Board Position in 2023.
V.  Other
· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, December 7 at 4 p.m., Virtual
· Board Meeting – Monday, December 12 at noon, Dublin Library
“Visit Dublin enhances the Quality of Life for residents by attracting visitor spending, consumer interest and entrepreneurial investment into the community.”
